

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** 

September 9, 2020

Virginia Dale, President Advocates for the Oak Ridge Reservation 209 Whippoorwill Drive Oak Ridge, TN 37830

Dear Virginia,

We are excited to learn of the proposed Oak Ridge Blueway which would extend approximately 26 miles from Melton Lake Park to Melton Hill Dam. The Blueway could provide numerous recreational benefits to individuals enjoying the Clinch River.

The TennGreen Land Conservancy is the oldest accredited statewide land conservancy with a mission to conserve land where people and nature can thrive. We envision large, connected natural areas that support diversity of life, inspire the appreciation of nature, and spark action to protect the waters we drink, the air we breathe, and the land that sustains us all.

The proposed Oak Ridge Blueway, as envisioned by the Advocates for the Oak Ridge Reservation and the Tennessee Citizens for Wilderness Planning, links the significant conservation values present in the area with the importance of access to public lands for recreation. Based on the belief that this will provide additive recreational opportunities, we endorse the Blueway concept and your desire to work with government agencies, recreational retailers, and nonprofit organizations to make it happen.

**ROBERT D. TUKE** 

President

MARK PEACOCK, M.D.

President-Elect

MARY LYNN DOBSON

Secretary

**NICK NUNN** 

Treasurer

FRANK RICKS, AIA

West TN Vice President

**MATTHEW MCCLANAHAN** 

East TN Vice President

CHUCK WOMACK, M.D.

Middle TN Vice President

**RYAN BAILEY** 

Asst. Sec. and Asst. Treasurer

CHARLES ASKEW
JOHN FENDERSON
JANIE FINCH
LAUREL GRAEFE
DIR. GARY MYERS
JOHN NOEL III
WAYNE RUSSELL
BOB SARRATT

**ESTIE SHEAHAN** 

**MELINDA WELTON** 

Sincerely,

Steven H. Law

**Executive Director** 

CONSERVING LAND WHERE PEOPLE AND NATURE CAN THRIVE

